ITEM 4d

UPDATED REVIEW OF OFFICE ACCOMMODATION RESOURCE REQUIREMENT

Background.

A report of the Deputy Director of Customer & Support Services had been submitted to the Directors’ Team in relation to the Review of Office Accommodation.

In this report, it is identified that there will be in excess of over 1000 staff moves to provide the core accommodation mentioned in the report. (nb, This does not include  many of the changes and relocations that form part of the Childrens Servivces and Community Health & Social Care project). Costs have been submitted in the report but these do not include the IT costs (both staffing and Infrastructure)

The sheer number of office moves that are required will take up a significant amount of resource from the Desktop & Implementation section of ICT Services. This is a resource that we do not have at present due to the number of outstanding project requests and the implementation of the Enterprise XP solution across the Council’s Infrastructure. After consultation with Andrew Hamer, it is likely that the next phase of Office moves will start in April 

Current Situation.

At present, it is estimated that we are only one third of the way through the accommodation moves. The delays around the Xmas period and approval of the next phase of the project have been contributing factors. Desktop & Implementation Services are currently involved in a number of resource intensive projects, which are having a serious knock on effect to the way that we deliver services to our customers. We have had seven contractors allocated to us to help with the large number of moves that were expected over the last six months and to help with the Enterprise project preparation. This contract ends on the 24th April. The start of the Enterprise project will see three of the contract staff being utilised on that contract for which budget already exists. Given the delays in the accommodation project and after discussion with Andrew Hamer, we would need to retain the other four contract staff for a further 5 months. The cost of providing these additional contractors until the end of September 2006 is set out below: -

4 x Contractors x 21 weeks x 37 hours per week x £15 per hour = £46,620

Recommendation.

It is recommended that funds be made available from the Office moves budget to extend the current contract of 4 contract staff for 5 months at an approx cost of £46,620 from 24th April 2006 to assist with the major Directorate moves planned.

